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Angeles’ Department of Building and Safety as 
well as its Health Department and local police. 
The city eventually built a new municipal build-
ing, and the old stone structure was boarded 
up in 1957. For the next twenty years, mem-
bers of the newly-formed Little Landers Histor-
ical Society and others fought to save the his-
toric building from demolition and worked to-
ward restoration. Starr Von Fluss, past presi-
dent of the Little Landers Historical Society 
served as campaign chairwoman to raise 
funds for the restoration. With the acquisition 
of additional funds by Roberta Stewart and 
L.A. City Councilman Robert Ronka, the cam-
paign to save and restore the building was a 
success, with restoration work beginning in 
February of 1980 and its official re-opening 
celebration held on June 27, 1981. 

Today artifacts, photographs, documents 
and memorabilia of Sunland, Tujunga and the 
foothill areas are displayed, ranging historically 
from the village of the Tongva Indians, through 
the Mission and Mexican Land Grant periods, 
to the development of Sunland Tujunga and 
the rescue of Bolton Hall. The building also 
serves as the office for the Little Landers His-
torical Society. Along with John Steven 
McGroarty’s home, now the McGroarty Cul-
tural Art Center, Bolton Hall is one of ten his-
torical monuments in the Sunland Tujunga 
area and is also included in the National Reg-
ister of Historic Places. 

I ask all Members of Congress to join me 
today in recognizing Bolton Hall’s historical im-
portance and celebrating its one-hundredth 
anniversary. 

f 

AARON ARVELLO 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Aaron Arvello 
for receiving the Arvada Wheat Ridge Service 
Ambassadors for Youth award. Aaron Arvello 
is an 11th grader at Jefferson High School 
and received this award because his deter-
mination and hard work have allowed him to 
overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Aaron 
Arvello is exemplary of the type of achieve-
ment that can be attained with hard work and 
perseverance. It is essential students at all 
levels strive to make the most of their edu-
cation and develop a work ethic which will 
guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Aaron Arvello for winning the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
I have no doubt he will exhibit the same dedi-
cation and character in all of his future accom-
plishments. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE MINOA FIRE 
DEPARTMENT’S 100TH ANNIVER-
SARY 

HON. DANIEL B. MAFFEI 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. MAFFEI. Mr. Speaker, I rise to extend 
my congratulations to the Minoa Fire Depart-

ment on the occasion of its Centennial Cele-
bration. I am honored to join the community in 
celebrating the Department on this historic oc-
casion. 

The Minoa Fire Department operates out of 
2 stations. Station 1, located at 238 North 
Main S in the village, and station 2, located at 
7036 Manlius Center Rd in Fremont. The De-
partment currently operates two engines, two 
rescue pumpers, one brush truck, and one 
squad with a staff of 45 volunteers. 

The Minoa Fire Department provides many 
emergency and non–emergency services in-
cluding but not limited to, fire prevention, fire 
suppression, hazardous incident and material 
management, vehicle and other extrication 
and rescue, swift water rescue, ice water res-
cue, residential lock–outs, emergency vehicle 
lock–outs, commercial fire inspections and 
basic life support emergency medical services. 
Some members of the Minoa fire Dept. are 
specially trained and belong to special oper-
ations teams in Onondaga County including, 
Dive/Rescue, High Angle/Rope Rescue, Wil-
derness Search and Rescue and Hazardous 
Materials Response Teams. 

So much has changed over the past 100 
years. In 1913, Woodrow Wilson was inaugu-
rated as the 28th President of the United 
States, the 17th amendment calling for the di-
rect election of Senators was adopted, and the 
first automobile road across the United States, 
the Lincoln Highway, was dedicated. In 1953, 
Mack Model 85 was the first green fire truck 
to come to Minoa, setting the precedence for 
a full fleet of green fire apparatus. In fact, 
Mack Model 85 was fully restored in 2009 and 
is currently used by the Department in cere-
monies and parades. Minoa Fire Department’s 
uniquely green fleet continues to this day and 
continues to be a source of pride for local resi-
dents. 

Despite the dramatic changes that have 
taken place over the past 100 years, a few 
things remain the same. The Minoa Fire De-
partment continues to this day to take great 
pride in being an all–volunteer department. 
The Fire Department continues to be a central 
part of life for residents. Furthermore, for 100 
years Minoa’s finest have dedicated them-
selves to protecting their fellow citizens and 
making the community a safer place to live. 

We are grateful for the extraordinary service 
that the volunteers of Minoa Fire Department 
have provided to residents of our community 
over the past century. Once again, congratula-
tions to the members and supporters of the 
Minoa Fire Department and good luck in the 
next 100 years! 
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TRIBUTE TO HOWARD TEMPERO 

HON. TOM LATHAM 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. LATHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate and recognize Howard Tempero 
for being named a 2013 Forty Under 40 hon-
oree by the award–winning central Iowa publi-
cation, Business Record. 

Since 2000, Business Record has under-
taken an exhaustive annual review to identify 
a standout group of young leaders in the 
Greater Des Moines area who are making an 
impact in their communities and their careers. 

Each year, forty up–and–coming community 
and business leaders under 40 years of age 
are selected for this prestigious distinction, 
which is based on a combined criteria of com-
munity involvement and success in their cho-
sen career field. The 2013 class of Forty 
Under 40 honorees join an impressive roster 
of 560 business leaders and growing. 

Howard Tempero has been with Spindustry 
Digital for five years and currently serves as 
the Experience Design Strategist, in which he 
works with clients on website design and dig-
ital promotional material, among other online 
messages. After professional stints in Chicago 
and New York, Howard chose to bring his skill 
and expertise back to his home state. Since 
returning to the Des Moines area, Mr. 
Tempero has generated millions of dollars for 
Spindustry Digital and remains heavily in-
volved in his community through the Rotary 
Club of Des Moines AM. Last year, Howard 
was recognized as a finalist for the NOVA 
Award from the American Marketing Associa-
tion for his outstanding professional efforts. 
Outside of the office, Howard enjoys spending 
time with his wife, Megan, and their two 
daughters, Islalucia and Aristella, and two 
sons, Rezin and Corbet. In all facets of his 
life, Howard is an example of hard work and 
service that our state can be proud of. 

Mr. Speaker, it is a profound honor to rep-
resent leaders like Howard in the United 
States Congress and it is with great pride that 
I recognize and applaud Mr. Tempero for uti-
lizing his talents to better both his community 
and the great state of Iowa. I invite my col-
leagues in the House to join me in congratu-
lating Howard on receiving this esteemed des-
ignation, thanking those at Business Record 
for their great work, and wishing each member 
of the 2013 Forty Under 40 class continued 
success. 

f 

IN HONOR OF MR. WILLIAM H. 
REDD 

HON. ROBERT E. ANDREWS 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. ANDREWS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor Mr. William H. Redd, a retired member 
of the United States Marine Corps who is re-
ceiving a lifetime achievement award for his 
service in the Montford Point Marines. 

Mr. Redd was drafted into the Marine Corps 
during World War II where he was sent to 
Camp Montford Point, a segregated training 
camp in Jacksonville, North Carolina. Upon 
completion, Private Redd was stationed in Iwo 
Jima and Sasebo, Japan where he worked in 
Pacific Theater of Operations with the 66th 
Supply Platoon. He provided support, guard 
duty, and engaged in combat. Shortly after the 
bombing at Pearl Harbor, Corporal Redd was 
stationed in Hilo, Hawaii. 

After four years of enlistment, Corporal 
Reed was honorably discharged and returned 
to his wife and children in Camden, New Jer-
sey. 

Mr. Reed was one of the nearly 20,000 
Montford Point Marines who helped pave the 
way for African Americans in the United States 
Armed Forces. On June 27, 2012, Mr. Reed 
and his fellow Montford Point Marines re-
ceived the Congressional Medal of Honor for 
their service. 
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Mr. Redd will be receiving his Life Time 

Achievement Award from Each One Teach 
Consultants at the 10th annual Black History 
in the Barbershop Program in Camden, NJ. 
The program is dedicated to preserving the 
historical contributions that African Americans 
have made to society. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF JOSEPH 
CALIENDO 

HON. FRANK PALLONE, JR. 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. PALLONE. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Joseph ‘‘Joe’’ Caliendo for his work 
on behalf of Monmouth County, New Jersey 
and to congratulate him on his retirement as 
Chairman of the Middletown Democratic Party. 

Joe began his career in politics in the 
1960s, first serving as a committeeman and 
then as Chairman. He has served as Chair-
man of the Middletown Democratic Party for 
25 years. Throughout those 25 years, they 
had 10 wins and while they lost some elec-
tions, many were very close. Joe also cur-
rently serves as Sergeant-at-Arms for the 
Monmouth County Democratic Organization. 

Not only is Joe active in the Democratic 
Party, he has also been a prominent labor 
leader for many years. He currently serves as 
a delegate on the Central Labor Council, 
President of the Retirees of IBEW Local 400 
and Vice President of the State RAC. Joe con-
tinues to work to ensure the rights and bene-
fits of the labor community. 

Mr. Speaker, once again, please join me in 
congratulating Joe Caliendo on his retirement 
and thanking him for his years of service to 
the people of Monmouth County. His leader-
ship is truly deserving of this body’s recogni-
tion. 

f 

ALYSSA MILLER 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Alyssa Miller 
for receiving the Arvada Wheat Ridge Service 
Ambassadors for Youth award. Alyssa Miller is 
a 12th grader at Arvada High School and re-
ceived this award because her determination 
and hard work have allowed her to overcome 
adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Alyssa Mil-
ler is exemplary of the type of achievement 
that can be attained with hard work and perse-
verance. It is essential students at all levels 
strive to make the most of their education and 
develop a work ethic which will guide them for 
the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Alyssa Miller for winning the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
I have no doubt she will exhibit the same dedi-
cation and character in all of her future ac-
complishments. 

CELEBRATING THE 100TH ANNI-
VERSARY OF THE GROVER 
CLEVELAND MEMORIAL BIRTH-
PLACE ASSOCIATION 

HON. RODNEY P. FRELINGHUYSEN 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. FRELINGHUYSEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the Grover Cleveland Memorial 
Birthplace Association, located in Caldwell, 
New Jersey, as they celebrate their Centennial 
this year. 

The Grover Cleveland Birthplace Memorial 
Association was incorporated in 1913 as a 
non-profit organization ‘‘to honor and perpet-
uate the memory of Grover Cleveland’’. Ste-
phen Grover Cleveland rose from humble be-
ginnings as the fifth of nine children to a Pres-
byterian minister in Caldwell, New Jersey. 
After serving several years as an apprentice 
clerk in a local law firm, Grover Cleveland 
passed the bar and opened his own firm in 
1859. He soon became a rather prominent 
lawyer and Democratic politician, and in 1881, 
was elected mayor of Buffalo, New York. Gro-
ver Cleveland’s career continued to ascend, 
and during his gubernatorial term in New York 
from 1883 to 1884, interest in preserving his 
birth site kindled. He then served a presi-
dential term beginning 1885, and again begin-
ning 1892, becoming the only president to 
serve two non-consecutive terms. The political 
prestige fueled the interest in the preservation 
of his Caldwell birthplace. 

The site was originally erected as a manse 
by the First Presbyterian Church at Caldwell 
on the north side of Newark Turnpike. It 
housed Reverend Richard Falley Cleveland, 
his wife, Ann Neal Cleveland, and their ever- 
expanding family, when their fifth child was 
born on March 18, 1837. He was named for 
the church’s first minister, Stephen Grover. 
During the ensuing years, the house and barn 
were enlarged and ‘‘modernized’’ to accommo-
date the family. In 1902, the Church began 
negotiations for the sale of the property at 
$18,000, to only be used as a CFO COI me-
morial to Grover Cleveland, and in 1907, a 
committee of friends installed a bronze tablet 
in the room where he was born. The then 70- 
year-old Grover Cleveland wrote that he was 
profoundly moved by this event. Finally, in 
1913, the Grover Cleveland Birthplace Memo-
rial Association was incorporated with four offi-
cers and thirty-nine trustees, all prominent citi-
zens throughout the country. The Association 
purchased the house and lot, as well as the 
lot along Arlington Avenue. However, they 
faced financial difficulties during the depres-
sion, and the State of New Jersey assumed 
ownership. Governor Moore appointed twenty 
trustees to oversee the property. Fortunately, 
in 1936 the house was restored to its 1870 
appearance under a government Works 
Progress Administration program, and was 
placed under the Bureau of Historical Monu-
ments (subsequently under the Department of 
Environmental Protection and Energy, Division 
of Parks and Forestry). The house is listed on 
both the National and New Jersey Register of 
Historic Places. 

The Grover Cleveland Birthplace Memorial 
Association was reactivated in 1986 for the 
Sesquicentennial of Grover Cleveland’s Birth 
(1987), and still functions today as a voluntary 

auxiliary working in full cooperation with the 
state. It is an officially recognized Friends Or-
ganization. In 1990, the Mayor of Caldwell ap-
pointed a liaison with the birthplace, a GCBMA 
trustee, establishing direct contact with the 
Borough. The Association continues to pro-
mote greater interest and use of this national 
historic site, which hosts several period exhib-
its and activities from the lifetime of Grover 
Cleveland. Throughout their long history, they 
have worked to bring awareness to the site 
and the great history surrounding Grover 
Cleveland. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask you and my colleagues 
to join me in congratulating the Grover Cleve-
land Memorial Birthplace Association as they 
celebrate their Centennial. 

f 

AARON LONG 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Aaron Long 
for receiving the Arvada Wheat Ridge Service 
Ambassadors for Youth award. Aaron Long is 
a 12th grader at Warren Tech North and re-
ceived this award because him determination 
and hard work have allowed him to overcome 
adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Aaron Long 
is exemplary of the type of achievement that 
can be attained with hard work and persever-
ance. It is essential students at all levels strive 
to make the most of their education and de-
velop a work ethic which will guide them for 
the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Aaron Long for winning the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
I have no doubt he will exhibit the same dedi-
cation and character in all of him future ac-
complishments. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO TONY TIMM 

HON. TOM LATHAM 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, March 12, 2013 

Mr. LATHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate and recognize Tony Timm for 
being named a 2013 Forty Under 40 honoree 
by the award-winning central Iowa publication, 
Business Record. 

Since 2000, Business Record has under-
taken an exhaustive annual review to identify 
a standout group of young leaders in the 
Greater Des Moines area who are making an 
impact in their communities and their careers. 
Each year, forty up-and-coming community 
and business leaders under 40 years of age 
are selected for this prestigious distinction, 
which is based on a combined criteria of com-
munity involvement and success in their cho-
sen career field. The 2013 class of Forty 
Under 40 honorees join an impressive roster 
of 560 business leaders and growing. 

Tony Timm serves as the executive director 
for the largest shelter facility in the State, Cen-
tral Iowa Shelter & Services. In addition to his 
day-to-day role of managing the organization, 
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